Neighborhood Council 9

Thursday, July 14, 2016 1st Church of the Nazarene, 1727 2nd Ave. South

Vice Chairman Gary Schoenthal presiding
All Council Members except Joe Leggett Present
7 PM meeting called to order by Vice Chairman Gary Schoenthal
Pledge of Allegiance recited.

- June minutes approved as amended.
- Old Business:
 - School traffic updates: Council approved a letter to city regarding a request to expand Lincoln school zone. It was also noted that a similar letter has been sent by the school administration and a traffic study has been started at the intersection of 2nd Ave S and 17th St S.
 - No other old business.

New Business:

- City Parks Director Joe Petrella and a representative of Buckholt Landscape and Architecture Design team requested puplic comment on development of Kranz park to formulate a couple of possible plans for future review and comment. Neighbors Molly Beck, Judy White, Janel Yapunich and Dave Geisley had suggestions as well as council members. A signup for additional comment via the internet was provided.
- Neil Fortier of NeighborWorks gave an update on the Kranz Flowers property. Rumors of low income housing were dismissed and the property will be cleared around August 3rd. The council will be kept informed as plans develop for the number and type of homes with construction to begin around March 2017. Council member Jared Kuno will attend a meeting at Neighborhood Works regarding development options.

Other Business

- Cascade County Commission candidate Joe Tropila introduced himself and requested that those in attendance consider him for the possition.
- Molly Beck and Judy White questioned a notice regarding sidewalk repair issues. They were advised to contact the city public works department.
- Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM (all in favor).